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Human Rights 
and Life Sciences 

This month AAAS submitted a 
report to the United Nations on 
activities being carried out by 
U.S. organizations to ensure that 
life and health sciences develop 
in a manner consistent with hu- 
man rights standards. The in- 
formation was requested by the 
U.N. assistant secretary-general 
for human rights, Ibrahima Fall, 
in response to a March 1993 
Human Rights Commission res- 
olution titled "Human rights and 
bioethics." 

The resolution states, among 
other things, the right of every- 
one "to enjoy the benefits of sci- 
entific research and its applica- 
tions" and not to be subjected 

without consent to medical or 
scientific experimentation. 

The request was made to 
Audrey Chapman, director of 
AAAS's Science and Human 
Rights Program, because the As- 
sociationhas official consultative 
status with the U.N. Economic 
and Social Council, under which 
the U.N. Commission on Human 
Rights falls. 

The report is based on a con- 
sultation convened last month by 
AAAS's Science an4 Human 
Rights and Scientific 'Freedom, 
Responsibility, and Law programs, 
along with five other organiza- 
tions. Also included is informa- 
tion from nearly 40 professional 
associations and research centers 
that responded to a survey con- 
ducted by AAAS. 

"It was the first time such a 
range of professional associa- 
tions had come together to dis- 
cuss human rights standards and 
compliance," Chapman said. 
One significant outcome, she 
added, was interest in collabora- 
tive programs such as training 
practitioners and researchers to 
recognize and deal with poten- 
tial human rights abuses, and 
systematic monitoring of com- 
pliance with professional codes 
of conduct. 

Dan Brock, a professor of 
philosophy at Brown University 
and a representative of the Am- 
erican Association for Bioeth- 
ics, noted in the report that al- 
though the ethical guidelines 
used today in deciding bioethi- 
cal issues do not explicitly em- 

ploy a human rights framework, 
they nonetheless have implicit 
commitments to human rights 
principles. 

For a copy, write to the Sci- 
ence and Human Rights Program, 
AAAS, 1333 H Street, N.W., 
Washington, DC 20005. 

Directorate Head 
Named to NSB 

Shirley Malcom, head of 
AAAS's Education and Human 
Resources Directorate and a rec- 
ognized leader in efforts to boost 
participation in science, mathe- 
matics, and engineering by un- 
derrepresented groups, will join 
the National Science Board 
(NSB) for a 6-year term. 

She was kmed to the posi- 
tion in December by President 
Clinton and confirmed last week 
by the Senate. Malcom will be 
one of only two women on the 
25-member NSB, the policy- 
making panel of the National 
Science Foundation. 

During nearly 20 years at 
AAAS. Malwm has directed a 
wide ra&e of programs designed 
to improve science education; 
expand access to science and re- 
lated careers by women, minori- 
ties, and people with disabilities; 
connect community-based orga- 
nizations to local science re- 
sources; and strengthen public 
understanding of science. 

Previously, she was a program 
manager at the National Science 
Foundation and taught college 
biology and high school science. 

Shirley Malcom 
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